
SONS IN RETIREMENT
LAKE OF THE

PINES
NEXT MEETING

AUG 2, 2017

12 NOON

HONORARY LIFETIME 
MEMBERS

STEVE MICHALAK
JOHN BREWER

SUPER SENIOR SIR 
MEMBER

BILL HAGIN

SENIOR SIR MEMBERS
BILL SWENSON

AL JOSE
DON BARNETT

BIG SIR JIM GOETSCH

VOLUME 6

JUNE - JULY 2017

     So far, we have had a successful six months of 
operation this year.  We have exceeded the 150-member 
level, which allowed us to designate a new Honorary Life 
Member (HLM).  Larry Shelley was selected by a senior 
sub-committee set up for that purpose and was 
confirmed by the Branch Executive Committee.  Now the 
award has been approved by the SIR State Organization 
and the SIR President, Jerry Strain, will hopefully be on 

hand for our August meeting to present the award.
    
 Don’t forget the July 21st Luncheon for members and significant others.  This 
is a great opportunity to invite guests and their significant others to acquaint 
them with who we are. Please contact Bob Chan in advance to let him know 
of your interest.  The cost is $16 per person and your interest and check can 
be left in the SIR box in the Pro Shop.
     
As always, I can be reached at 278-3205 or jimgoetsch@hotmail.com if you 
have any questions or concerns related to our SIR Chapter 170. 
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   Greetings, everyone.  June is here and the weather is going to be  much 
warmer. So, let’s enjoy ourselves by spending more time outdoors and enjoy 
all the amenities that Lake of the Pines has to offer.  For example, our bocce 
ball season is underway. 
   
Congratulations to Dan Barbee on a very successful signup, as we will be 
playing 2 teams in the men’s division of the LOP summer league and will be 
having an internal competition to see who will be playing in the regional SIR 
tournaments (due to the large numbers of members wanting to participate).  
It should be a fun summer.
   
Again, I want to remind you of our Branch’s Couples Luncheon on Friday, 
July 21 at the LOP Clubhouse. We hope for a large turn out to make this one 
of the popular events of the year. However, we need everyone’s support.  
So, please sign up and reward your spouses with a couple of relaxing hours 
with you and your friends.  The cost is only $32 per couple, which includes a 
delightful lunch with dessert and ice tea and some fun entertainment. There 
will be no business meeting or speaker. And, we will skip our routine group 
“singing” (sorry,Larry !).  I hope to see the majority of you there.

Our monthly speaker in June was Malaika Bishop.  She gave an informative 
talk on Sierra Harvest, a local non-profit  organization. Its mission is to 
educate, inspire and connect Nevada County families to fresh, local and 
seasonal food. In July, as noted above, there will be no speaker, just a 
relaxing lunch and fun entertainment.  In August, I have invited Sean 
Bothelio to be our speaker. He served in the Air Force in Afghanistan during 
the “surge” and was directly involved in a rescue mission in the Helmand 
Valley in 2009. His presentation, “Operation Panther’s Claw and Khanjar” is 
an event you do not want to miss.  Thank you for your service, Sean. 

Until then, stay well. 
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JULY BIRTHDAYS

TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES
TERRY EBERHARDT  

The SIR Travel Plans for the coming year have been set.  A 
wide array of fun travel adventures have been planned for 
our SIR members, family and friends.  Here are the travel 
opportunities for the rest of 2017 and for 2018. 

Panama Canal Cruise on the Coral Princess    

October 27 – November 11, 2017

Albuquerque Balloon Fiesta     October 7 – 14, 2017

New Year’s in Memphis, stay at the new “Guest House” at 
Graceland December 29 – January 2, 2018

Southwest Adventure and Spring Training     

March 5 – 11, 2018

Alaska Land and Sea Journey on Princess     

 August 7 – 18, 2018 

For more information on any of the trips above, 
please contact Terry Eberhardt, SIR Branch 170 

Trip Coordinator, at 530-278-3362 or 
teberhardt@suddenlink.net
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Even in the heat #170 Golfers are hard to beat!
We have had a few Tournaments since I last wrote an article about our Fun in the Sun.
After two flights and two first place finishes at Alta Sierra in late May, we moved on to
play in the Dark Horse Tournament in mid-June.  
This Tournament was set up with both a State SIR Qualifying flight and Non-Qualifying
flight.  We chose not to participate in the Qualifier.
Our branch participants won it all!  1st place with a net score of 53.71 was Graham, Bolen,
Nunez and Voskes.  2nd place with a net score of 60.24 was Reeder, Stevens, Sundblom
and Laird.  3rd place with a net score of 61.43 was Langseth, Jackson, Camarlinghi and
Rooney.  Great job guys!
We had a Nine and Dine at Black Oak at the end of June.  As of this writing I do not have
results in yet.
Our July Tournament which is the State Individual Net Qualifier, will be at Turkey Creek. 
There is a lot of enthusiasm building for this one.
Good news to follow.
I encourage all golfers to jump in to our monthly golfing fun!  You can't have a great golfing
experience with your fellow SIR's unless you play...and you can't win without getting in!
I'll see you all out there on the course...count me in to win at Turkey Creek on July 17th!
Our August Tournament will be at Whitney Oaks on Monday the 7th

ALTA 
SIERRA

WINNERS
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RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 
its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN 

RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, 
their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS

President Jerry Strain 
Vice President Derek Southern

Secretary Ron Flagel  
Treasurer Karl Ryden

Region 9 Director Mark Stuart
Area 33 Governor Bob Hegle

You will receive an e-mail that asks if you are 
attending the lunch. Please respond to that 

email, 
There will be a salad and plated entree.

This allows the chef more time to put together 
the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 

association (and us) money

STATE OFFICERS

           Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Terry Eberhardt 278 3362

Roger Pope 268 4794
Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480

Ron Wolyn 268 2263

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606

Asst Chaplain Carl Paquin 268 7761
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Chuck Mercer  268 9302
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Duane Heaton 925 519 5244

Music Larry Shelley 268 8369
Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917

Photography Larry Shelley 268 8369
Info Tech Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720

Bocce Capt Dan Barbee 268 0534
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

Bocce Co Capt Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480
Travel  Terry Eberhardt  278 3362

Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Beer Tasting Ray Tschirhart 714 392 9282

Big SIR Jim Goetsch  278 3205
Little SIR Bob Chan 268 8606 

Secretary Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Asst Sec Bob Cunningham 268 1844

Treasurer Pat Graham 268 1269
Asst Treasurer Dave Rosseau 2683652

Membership Phil Jones 268 7714
Asst Membership Randy Friesen 268 3524

BRANCH 170 OFFICERS COMMITTEE MEMBERS


